
Montlake Community Club Board Minutes

August 11, 2015
Boyer Children’s Clinic Lower Conference Room
Bryan Haworth opened the meeting at 7:10 pm with a moving tribute to Jim Roe who was serving as MCC board treasurer with he passed away unexpectedly on June 28, 2015. Jim was truly a renaissance man as was reflected in the many tributes paid to him during his memorial service at the Center for Urban Horticulture on July 26.  In addition to serving on the board, Jim was a founder of the Montlake Garden Tour and participated in many other neighborhood activities.  On behalf of the Montlake Community Club, the board acknowledges his service with gratitude.

Board Members in Attendance: Bryan welcomed all the new board members to this first meeting of the season which included Juan Lopez, Kerry Clayman and Sharsti Sandall.  Other board members in attendance were Bob DeLay, Kathy Laughman, Lori Salado, Tomitha Blake, Michele Layton, LeAna Alvarado Smith, and Bryan Haworth. Connie Bain was present as temporary treasurer. Tracy Domingues, Montlake resident, was also present to update the board on traffic issues.
Approval of the Minutes:  The minutes from the May and June meetings has been distributed earlier by email to all the board members. Based on their review Tomitha Blake moved to approve and Bob DeLay seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by acclamation. 
Inquiry on Next Door Montlake Websites:  LeAna noted she asked the administrators of the two sites to connect them. She will follow up to see if the two websites have been combined yet.
Treasurer’s Report: Connie Bain gave treasurer’s reports. She reported that she will be renewing MCC’s insurance policy which covers liability.  However, new policy is ½ the cost of old policy.  Michele and Connie will check if the coverage is different.
Discussion on postcard/receipts:   It was the consensus to send thank you postcards which will also serve as receipts on a quarterly basis. Tomitha will follow up with design.  Juan mentioned there is a computer program that will expedite this operation quickly and efficiently—he will send the name of the program to Bryan for review.
Tracy Dominguez on traffic issues: There is a community traffic meeting August 13, Thursday, at the Queen City Yacht Club. Representatives from several community clubs will be there to increase awareness and encourage the community to take action against the proposed sign on 24th Avenue E. at E. Lee Street.  She encouraged everyone at the meeting to attend.

There will also be a community-wide meeting on September 30, at the Montlake Community Center at which SDOT will meet with neighborhood to discuss traffic concerns.  Tracy suggested the meeting be videotaped for the record.
Montlake Yard Sale: Lori reported that we have recruited some volunteers to help plan the yard sale.  Juan mentioned we could connect with each Montlake business and ask them to publicize the sale on their websites.
Business District Improvement Project:  Kathy reported she received a proposed budget from John Owen for developing a business district master plan.  She will use it to draft the grant proposal for the Small and Simple Grant.  The application deadline is October 5. 2015.
Extension of Montlake Neighborhood Boundaries: This discussion was tabled. Before any further action is taken to extend the south boundary, Bryan will reach out to the Madison Valley Neighborhood Council and the Arboretum Safer Streets group to see how they define the area from E. Galer to the Arboretum and if they think that the neighborhood would like to be included as part of Montlake. 
Block Watch: Bryan hopes to organize a meeting of block watch volunteers for October or November.
New Treasurer Appointment:  With the sudden death of Jim Roe, Michele Layton has agreed to serve as treasurer for the remainder of Jim’s term. She will work with Connie Bain to develop a budget for the 2015-2016 season and will submit a draft budget to the board at next month’s meeting.
Montlake Flyer Resurrected: The MCC will publish and distribute a hard copy version of the Montlake Flyer in December and again in June. The proposal was approved in a vote by acclamation of the board members.  It will highlight neighborhood activities.  Bryan and Michele will coordinate this project.  

Two Vacate MCC Board Positions:  Bryan noted that Tracy Domingues is interested in becoming a board member but lives outside the area. It was agreed to postpone filling the vacant positions until we can decide whether or not the Montlake southern boundary can extended.  With the extension, there may additional candidates for the open positions.
Board Members to Adopt Projects:  Bryan announced that each board member will be expected to assume leadership on one project and recruit additional volunteers in the neighborhood to participate and assist them. The projects are listed below with the names of the board members who have volunteered.  (We still have two projects that are unclaimed.)
Projects include:

· Advertising ---LeAna and Sharsi

· All Montlake Yard—Lori/Kathy

· Beautification---Bob

· Business District Improvement---Kathy/Juan/Bryan and Bob

· Community Relations---Bob

· Montlake Flyer  (hard copy version) –Michele and Bryan

· Montlake Unabridge---Not claimed yet

· Safety---Bryan and Lori

· School Liaison --Sharsti

· Snow Bridge ---Kathy

· University Relations –Not claimed yet

· Web Editor –LeAna, Sharsti

Bryan would like to expand information about the board members on the website to include a photo and short bio. This idea will be discussed in more detail at the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 8th.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathy Laughman

MCC Secretary
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